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The Merrimack River watershed is the most threatened watershed in the nation based 
on loss of private forested land. 

This 3-year project—Expanding Riparian 
Forest Buffers in Threatened Urban 
and Suburban Watersheds: A Precision 
Stormwater Approach—aims to protect 
the waters of the Merrimack River by 
helping landowners and communities care 
for the land within the most important 
subwatersheds. 

In New Hampshire, we’re focused on 4 
subwatersheds: 

•	 Merrimack River Drainage (Concord 
Tributaries)

•	 Lower Piscataquog River
•	 South Branch Piscataquog River
•	 Powwow River

In Massachusetts, we’re focused on 3 subwatersheds: 
•	 Squannacook River
•	 Nashua River— Catacoonamug Brook to Squannacook River
•	 Whitman River

The Merrimack River Watershed Council identified the most important subwatersheds 
through landscape analysis. They looked at:

•	 Impervious surface percentages by 
HUC12 watershed and 100-meter 
buffer

•	 Projected population increases in 
the next 10 years

•	 Index of development threats to 
forests important to drinking water

•	 303(d) water quality impairments
•	 SPARROW modeling
•	 Outstanding resource waters
•	 Forest blocks
•	 Freshwater resilience
•	 Cold-water fish ranking
•	 Numbers of threatened and 

endangered species
•	 Regional conservation priorities

Using the data gathered by the Merrimack River Watershed Council during their 
landscape analysis, we created watershed-specific outreach materials for landowners. 

UNH Cooperative Extension Foresters are conducting targeted outreach to 
landowners and communities in the 4 subwatersheds. They provide technical 
assistance using local information and considering local issues to encourage forest 
stewardship planning, improve forest management, and protect lands.

We are currently looking 
for planting sites for 
riparian restoration. 
Potential sites have been 
identified in Pembroke 
and Concord, and we hope 
to engage with volunteers 
through the Stewardship 
Network: New England.

Help us find 
good sites 
to restore 
in New 
Hampshire!

For more information, contact Alicia Carlson at alicia.carlson@unh.edu,  
Alex Krofta at akrofta@merrimack.org,  
or Al Futterman at alf@nashuariverwatershed.org.
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The Merrimack River Watershed Coalition and Nashua River Watershed Association are 
working to complete 9 plantings within the 3 subwatersheds, and several more are planned 
for Spring 2017. 

So far, the plantings have been conducted with volunteers including a local scout troop, 
DPW staff, and homeowners. Planting has taken place at diverse sites, such as an eroded 
bank at a town-owned swimming beach, an unused grass patch at a charter school, a gravel 
lot at a muncicipal parking lot, and private residences.

The Merrimack River Watershed Coalition and 
Nashua River Watershed Association presented 
to 12 Massachusetts conservation commissions 
and at a workshop to the Massachusetts 
Association of Conservation Commissions.

The Nashua River Watershed Association sent 
letters to 80 landowners with expiring forest 
stewardship plans. The letters encouraged 
landowners to update their plans and offered 
free technical assistance and planting.


